SCHOOL COUNCIL (2010 - 2011)
Thorncliffe Park Public School

Minutes of Meeting # 3
Date: January 12, 2011
The meeting was attended by council members, staff members, community representatives and parents

Council Members:

1. Abdul Azeem Mohammed

2. Farah Hussaini

3. Khalid Mahmood

4. Mohammad Arif Khan

5. Ossama El Sarraff

6. Muhammad Sharif

7. Rehan  Muhammad

8. Rubeena Gul

Staff members:

1. Mr. Kevin Battaglia – Principal

2. Mr. Rob Perry – V. Principal

Community member: Mr. Raees Ahmed (community representative)

Toronto Foundation for Student Success: Nadira Yasmin

Parents:

1. Abdul M Siddiqui

2. Muhammad Shahid

3. Hina Afreen

School Council Meeting Minutes          

 The meeting was commenced at 7 PM with respect to the agenda

Overview
Approval of Past Minutes

The Minutes of the second council meeting were approved by all the parent council members and the staff.
Presentation of Kindergarten School Design

The kindergarten school design was presented by the architects. The following things were presented:
· More than half the size of the existing building, thus a net increase of 50-55% of school property
· Continuous large area, energy efficient, zoning issues

· Connection between the two buildings through a bridge
· Good access to outdoor play –first floor & second floor

· Pedestrian drop off

· There is a ramp along with the stairs in the building

· An atrium space , that is the central space with the chimneys

Design Areas
· The teacher’s perspective was to have only a kindergarten school. The school was designed for kindergarten
· City of Toronto and Child care representative were consulted for child care facility and family literacy centre
· There are dynamic hallways, high performance learning areas and parent community engagement opportunities
· An environment optimized for health due to natural sunlight & ventilation and to minimize air-conditioning system
  Environmental Section

· Direct access to outdoors for the ground floor class
·  Cross ventilation
· Natural light-moderate sunlight with an interface
· Outdoor plant space and roof top plant space
· Every room has toilets and the water used for flushing would be partly from the rain water of the roof tops
Ground Floor Classroom Design

· The classrooms are big rectangular spaces and classrooms are connected.
· A cross section of the building was presented.
Rooftop Play station

The roof top has been designed with a children’s play area where kids could even learn to ride bikes.
Site Plan 

There were negotiations with the plaza for a fire route access.
Art work 

The north side of the building will be brick and two art works will be completed on the brick wall.
The idea is learning with change in time where 

· Number counting presented on the bricks

· Wall covered with letters and a special coloring of letters
Request for a canopy
The Principal requested for canopy spaces as 90 % of parents walk and this is not part of the funding by the Ministry of Education.  The new school building will provide some naturally sheltered spaces.
The structure is being designed for another floor.  TNO had considered building on the front portion of the school lot but they do not have appropriate funding.
School Council Meeting Agenda

Section A: Updates Regarding Initiatives and Past Agenda items:

1. Principal Enrichment Challenges 

    
Mr.Battaglia informed that the second challenge is on the blog.

2. Academic Olympics

In the month of May it will be the Math Olympiad.  This may be merged with the Education Week events.

3. EQAO Preparation
The EQAO plans are for grade 3 students. An additional opportunity for learning will be held on Saturdays.

4. P/VP Profile
The council members have to submit the P/VP profile by the 20th of January. The chair will email the forms to all the members, and all the members will send the filled forms back to the chair.

5. Suggestion Box
Mr. Battaglia attempted to get a wooden box built at a high school woodshop.

6. Student Representation /Presentation
Mr. Battaglia has suggested making an announcement for grade 4 and 5 students to be a liaison with Parent Council.  If students were interested in the position they would submit an application. Their job is to visit other classrooms and present information to council regarding student concerns for the first 10-15 minutes of the meeting.

7. Borrow a Book and Gardening Programs
Ms. Farah Hussaini gave an update about the gardening program. She said that Ms. Murray and the Women of Nation group are working on the program. She said that Ms. Wires has assigned teachers of grade1 to work on the questions of the Borrow a book program.

8. Grade 4 and 5 Health Education
The principal and a committee from the school council, teachers and public health will discuss details about the Ontario Physical Health & Educational Curriculum. The discussion will be about the health education lessons provided for grade 4 and 5.

Section B:  Updates/ Planning Regarding Parent Information Nights:
1. EQAO Preparation

2. Early Years Literacy

The early years’ literacy workshops for parent engagement evenings have been     planned in the month of March for two days. One night will be for only parents and the other will be for the parent and child of kindergarten and grade 1 parents.

3. Child Abuse and Neglect

The Child Abuse session will be on Wednesday10th February 2011. The Children’s Aids Society will be also presenting.

Section C: Principal Sharing / Request for Feedback
1. School Security Issues

Mr. Battaglia spoke about student safety. He has addressed some concerns regarding parent access.  Most parents drop off their children outside.  Some walk in to the school and want to meet with the teacher even during teaching time.  Also some parents come into the school angry and go right to the classroom.  This scares the students and interrupts lessons.   In some cases the parents are trying to have an interview with the teacher at pick up and drop off time.

Ms. Farah Hussaini suggested that the parents and teachers should be encouraged to communicate through email.

2. Improving Engagement through establishing a Parent Liaison for each Class
Mr. Battaglia would like to have a process where more parents are encouraged to attend school council meetings. He suggested a plan for parent representatives for each class.  They would submit their email and help communicate with regards to meetings and events.

3. Student Nutrition Program-Toronto Foundation for School Success
The school has a breakfast program which has access to healthy food.  It is from various distributors. It is supported by public funders, nutrition agencies and a real estate company.  The focus is on providing healthy snacks such as fruits and vegetables. Programs are not fully funded by and thus needs support from parent council and community partners. The budget for 2010-11 would be 99 cents for each child/day. In February the forms will be going to students for the midmorning snack.

Mr. Mahmood suggested that there be a choice for those interested parents who wish to have their child participate in the nutrition program, as gaining trust for parents to contribute 10-15$ a month might be an issue. The representative Ms. Nadira ensured that the contribution will not be more than $5.00 and it is not necessary to enroll in the program.
Mr. Mahmood ensured to support the program and will be inviting businesses to help with funding. Mr. Arif & Mr. Shahid will be involved in contacting the businesses.

Section D: Meeting Time for Committees
· May – Education Week Showcase/ Challenges

· June – Fun Fair

The fun fair committee will meet in the month of January

· Health Education Committee

The committee will meet with the principal in the month of January

